
 
 
We are very sad to hear of the death of the Duchess of Kent who came to Belfast and 
opened our present building at 13 Windsor Avenue. Our recorder tutor remembers the 
excitement well and the waiting and impatience of the group of gathered UCM students 
(including her Recorder players!). The Duchess agreed to be patron of the Ulster College 
of Music as she had a music - teaching Diploma herself. Her photos can still be seen in the 
corridor and one of the teaching rooms. 
 
We are very grateful for her support of our charity. 
 
 
 


